
Today I choose courage over comfort. 

Brene Brown 

 

Be strong!  Be fearless!  Be courageous!  

The Lord your God marches with you and will never leave you or forsake you.   

God will not let you down.  God will never abandon you. 

Deuteronomy 31:6 

 
Dear Members of the Trinity Family, 
 

September is the month for gathering courage.  September is the time to do that thing that you 

have been putting off for a long time, that thing that you carry around and allow to weigh you 

down and burden you, that thing that scares you.  It’s time to gather courage and finally do it! 
 

It’s time to gather courage to mend something…a torn shirt, a beloved stuffed animal, a broken 

relationship, a deep pain in your life.  It’s time to gather courage to organize your pantry, plan 

that trip, clean a closet, forgive someone who has hurt you, have that conversation, schedule 

that surgery or medical procedure, reach out to a friend, extend a kindness to a neighbor, 

volunteer at church, re-prioritize your life and ministry.   
 

There are times in life when we must gather courage just to do the simplest things like getting 

out of bed, eating breakfast, getting dressed, living our normal, day-to-day lives. If this is one of 

those times for you, be at peace and trust that God is with you and will never leave you or 

forsake you.  Trust that God (often working through a trusted physician, therapist, or friend) will 

give you the courage to climb out of the hole of fear, anxiety, and depression.  Trust that God 

will be with you every step of the way.  One of God’s specialties is holding our hands and lifting 

us up in times of fear, illness, doubt, and uncertainty.  Use this time, these days of September, 

to lean into God’s unconditional love and care for you and for all humanity. 
 

As you gather courage for the challenges in this season of your life, trust that God’s love already 

and always permeates your lives.  Trust that God is with you and will never leave you or forsake 

you. 
 

Peace, love, and joy, 
 
 
 
Pastor Susan Crowell    
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Council Notes 

Trinity is grateful for all the prayers, contributions, and displays of 

support from members, friends, and guests. Financial contributions 

can be placed in the offering plates during worship, mailed to the 

church, or given electronically by going to trinitylutheran.ws, by 

scanning the QR code, or texting TLCGIVE to 73256.  

Giving to Trinity 

September Worship Schedule 

Sunday, September 1 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow on the front lawn 
 

Thursday, September 5 

Queer-Led Worship at 6:30 pm in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym 
 

Sunday, September 8 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym 
 

Sunday, September 15 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym 
 

Sunday, September 22 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow on the front lawn 
 

Sunday, September 29 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym 

At the August meeting of the Congregation Council, the council… 

---participated in a spiritual gifts activity; 

---received a report from the Treasurer noting that expenses for July were $5,759 above 

projections; 

---learned that one offer on the 429 property has been received, another offer is in the 

works, a survey of the property is pending, and a real estate attorney has been retained; 

---learned that beginning September 1, Lutheran Homes of South Carolina will be leasing 

space on a month-to-month basis, pending the sale of the 429 property; 

---lifted up the need for a thorough update of Trinity’s website; 

---discussed the desire to move forward with a strategic planning process; and 

---expressed concern about the lack of faith formation programming for children as well 

as the desire to provide childcare for all activities and events in an effort to make it 

more convenient for families with young children to participate in programming. 
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Music Ministry 

Adult Choir rehearses on Wednesday evenings from 7:00  to 8:15 pm in 

the Choir Room on the second floor of the Pence Building.  Each Sunday, 

the choir gathers at 9:30 am in the Choir Room for a brief rehearsal and 

warm-up.  For 10:00 am worship, the choir assembles in the Sanctuary 

balcony or around the piano in the Gym to support and strengthen congregational singing 

and to offer special choral music in a wide variety of styles. 

Martin Luther called music the “Servant of the Gospel,” and the goal as singers is to offer 

music that draws our minds, bodies, emotions, and imaginations to experience God’s word 

more deeply.  Everyone with a love of singing is invited to join this community of musical 

mission partners. There are no auditions. If interested in singing with the group please  

e-mail Pastor Parham at jcparham@trinitylutheran.ws. 
 

Handbell Choir rehearses Wednesday evenings in the Handbell Rehearsal Room on the 

second floor of the Pence Building from 6:00 to 6:55 pm. Ringing handbells is a unique and 

especially satisfying kind of precisely coordinated human community.  The group is in 

effect a single percussion instrument with many hands, hearts, and minds. If interested in 

this unique kind of musical community, please contact Pastor Parham at the email above.   

Trinity’s worship life greatly benefits from the gifts of our congregational instrumentalists. 

If new to the community and feel drawn to share your instrumental gifts in worship, please 

contact Pastor Parham at the email above. 

Trinity, instrumentalists, have you been looking for an opportunity to share your 

instrumental skills in worship, or just an excuse to pull out that dusty middle school or high 

school band/orchestra instrument after years of neglect?  The perfect opportunity is 

Trinity’s Christmas Pageant coming up on Sunday, December 15.  This will be the ninth year 

(minus the Covid years) of gathering the band and orchestral players (and friends!) into an 

ensemble that leads the many Advent/Christmas carols for this service.  Pastor Parham 

provides instrumental parts tailored for every instrument and skill level.  If interested or 

just curious, please contact Pastor Parham at the phone number or email address above. 

 

Since May, Trinity has have been enjoying the visual beauty and the rich colorful sounds 

emanating from the organ’s North Tower.  While there is still no established start date for 

the installation of the South Tower, the builders have made significant progress on this 

phase of the project during the summer months.  The remaining pipework is receiving 

initial voicing and tuning, and some are already being fitted to the new chest.   

 
 

 

Christmas Pageant Orchestra 

Organ Project Update 
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Praying for Possibilities 

Praying for Possibilities is a program at Trinity dedicated to praying for the ministries of 

the congregation. Members and friends of the congregation are invited to sign up for a 

specific week during the year when they are encouraged to pray through the written 

prayers one time during the course of the assigned week. This ministry requires a small 

commitment of time with the possibility of tremendous blessing.  To ask questions about 

the ministry or to sign up to participate, please reach out to Beth Bennett-Hill at 

bethbhnc@yahoo.com or 704-307-0521 or to Terry Morgan at tfmorgan101@gmail.com or 

864-230-6252.  

   September Prayer Volunteers      
 

September 1 - 7 

Lani Wise 
 

September 8 - 14 

Deirdre Hixson 
 

September 15 - 21 

Teresa Harrington 
 

September 22 - 28 

Donna Potts 
  

September 29 - October 5 

Jean Nelson 
 

September 2024 marks the one year anniversary of TLC’s Praying for Possibilities ministry. 

This ministry began with 52 participants, each committing to pray through a set of pre-

written prayers during their one designated week of the year. Many volunteers have noted   

that the experience has been meaningful, enhanced personal prayer lives, and resulted in 

more intentional prayer for Trinity throughout the year. Several individuals have requested 

to be more involved in the ministry so the original model has been modified to offer more 

opportunities. Participants for 2025 may choose to be assigned for one week, 2 weeks, 4 

weeks, or monthly assignments. The result of this change will be to have multiple 

participants praying each week as will be reflected in the Tidings and weekly bulletin 

assignments for Praying for Possibilities. 
  

As this ministry begins a second year, participants are invited to gather for a brief time on 

Sunday, September 29 at 11:30 am to share experiences and ideas for the future.  The 

gathering will last no longer than 30 minutes.  
 

All new and current volunteers are encouraged to participate in this second year of Praying 

for Possibilities. 
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New Member Class 

On Sunday, September 8 the fall session of adult education will begin at 9:00 am in Rooms 

12 and 13 of the Activities Building.  Adults of all ages are invited to come and enjoy 

coffee and conversation as the group discusses current issues using the Brewed Theology 

series. This discussion based series looks at a variety of topics through the lens of the 

Christian faith and Lutheran theology.  Teachers will vary and topics will include 

immigration, fake news, divided times, money, wealth and generosity, and the church and 

politics.  The class ends in time for worship each Sunday. 

Adult Faith Formation  

Are you interested in learning more about Trinity?  About what it 

means to be Lutheran?  Are you considering becoming a member of this 

community of faith?  Pastor Crowell and Intern Pastor Patrick Preacher 

will be teaching a class on two consecutive Sundays, September 22 and 

29, on the Lutheran Faith and Theology.  These gatherings will be held 

after worship on each of these Sundays. These sessions will include a 

simple lunch in the Multi-Purpose Room followed by an hour-long class 

for adults in the Activities Building.  Childcare will be provided for infants, toddlers, and 

elementary aged children.  Please reach out to Pastor Crowell at 

sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws to register for these sessions and to share any dietary  

restrictions.   

Reception of New Members 

Trinity will receive new members on Sunday, October 20 during worship at 10:00 am in 

the Gym.  If interested in becoming a part of this community of faith on this date, please 

reach out to Pastor Susan Crowell at sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws. 

 Youth  Faith Formation  

 

Youth Faith Formation 

Youth in grades 6 though 12 are invited to stay after worship once a month for Lunch and 

Learn, a time for fellowship building and faith formation lessons and activities.  This group 

will meet after worship on Sundays, September 29, October 27, and November 10.  Parents 

are encouraged to reach out to Deacon Amy Brown to register for these gatherings. 

Children through Grade 5 are invited to leave worship after the children’s sermon to hear 

the scripture reading in ways more appropriate to them.  Using the lectionary stories  

heard in worship each Sunday, the children sing and listen to the scripture or a related 

book and enjoy an activity related to the theme of the day.  They return to worship in 

time to share the peace and participate in the family meal of Holy Communion. 

 Children’s Worship Opportunity  
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GOAL Justice Ministry announces House Meetings at Trinity 

GOAL is excited to begin the third cycle of justice work this fall with congregational House 

Meetings.  While the work on affordable housing and mental health continues to be important 

and ongoing, fresh perspectives are needed as GOAL discerns the community issues that are 

currently negatively impacting those on the margins.  Help us continue to work to make 

Greenville a more just and equitable place for all by participating in one of the House 

Meetings to share your stories, passions, and concerns.  House meetings will last about 90 

minutes and will be an opportunity to build relationships with other Trinity members as justice 

concerns are shared.  All events are held at Trinity, unless otherwise noted.  Please make 

arrangements to attend one of the following: 

 

            Sunday, September 22 at 6:00 pm, hosted by Lane and Jo Lewis at their home, 

       403B East Camperdown Way 

       Please reach out to Lane at lane.t.lewis@gmail.com or 847-284-4729 to register. 

    

            Tuesday, September 24 at 7:00 pm, hosted by Cathy O’Neill in the Parlor  

        Please reach out to Cathy at cathycate51@gmail.com or 706-461-0248 to register. 

 
            Sunday, September 29 at 5:00 pm, hosted by Angie McCormack in the Parlor 

        Please reach out to Angie at ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws or 864-630-4026  

       to register. 

 

            Wednesday, October 2 at 10:30 am, hosted by Henry Workman in the Multipurpose 

                   room.  A light lunch will be provided. 

        Please reach out to Henry Workman at henryworkman@yahoo.com  

       or 864-484-1583 to register. 

 

Monday, October 7 at 5:30 pm, hosted by Margaret Roth in the Parlor/Assembly Room  
       CHILDCARE IS PROVIDED at this House Meeting. 

       Please reach out to Margaret at rothmargaret@icloud.com or 864-918-2922  

       to register. 

 

Wednesday, October 9 at 11:30 am, hosted by Pastor Crowell and Patrick Preacher  

      in the Parlor/Assembly Room.  A light lunch will be provided.   

      Please reach out to Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws or 864-483-    

      2590 to register. 

                                                                               

Thursday, October 24 at 6:30 pm, hosted by Tori Hilbourn in the Parlor 

      Please reach out to Tori at toribice99@gmail.com or 843-250-2705 to register. 
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Tuesday Monday Sunday 
 
FIFTHTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

 
 10:00 WORSHIP IN THE GYM AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
 

1 

SIXTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

        
   9:00  FAITH FORMATION 
   9:30 SECOND SUNDAY FOOD DRIVE 
 10:00 WORSHIP IN THE GYM AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
 

1:30 CONGREGATION COUNCIL 

SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
        

   
 9:00  FAITH FORMATION 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE SANCTUARY AND LIVE-STREAM 
         REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
11:30 PRESCHOOL PLAY GROUP AND LUNCH 
11:30 YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
11:45 PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 
 3:00 HISTORY READING GROUP 
 

 

8 

EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 
  9:00 FAITH FORMATION 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE GYM AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
 
 

11:30 CHILDRENS MINISTRY 
11:30 OUT TO LUNCH BUNCH 
11:30 LUNCH AND NEW MEMBER CLASS 
 
 
 

 6:00 GOAL HOUSE MEETING  

22 

NINETEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

 
  9:00 FAITH FORMATION 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE SANCTUARY AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
          
 11:30 LUNCH AND LEARN 
 11:30 PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 11:30 LUNCH AND NEW MEMBER CLASS 
 
 
 5:00 GOAL HOUSE MEETING 

29 

 
 

 
  

2 
 
 
 
 
  10:30 WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY AND 
          FELLOWSHIP GROUP 

  
 

 
 
 
 
   

10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 GOAL HOUSE MEETING 

 24 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  9:00 STAFF MEETING 
 

6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

16 

 
  8:45 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
  9:00 STAFF MEETING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21 

 

 
 

 

30 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 

23 

 
 

    
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
  

9 

3 

   15 



 
 
 6:30 AM MEN’S REFLECTION AND 
         FELLOWSHIP GROUP 
 
 
 
 
  
 6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
 
7:00 ADULT CHOIR 
          
 

                                                     
                
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
 
 7:00 ADULT CHOIR   
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11:30 WELCOME TABLE 
 
 
 
 6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
 

 6:30 YOUNG ADULT GROUP IN  
         MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM 
 

 7:00 ADULT CHOIR 
 

 18 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
  6:30 LOVE WINS 

19 
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6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
 
7:00 ADULT CHOIR 
 
 
 

  26  25 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                              
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
   
 6:30 QUEER LED WORSHIP IN THE 
         GYM 

5 6 

       
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

27 

 

7 4 

  



Second Sunday Food Drive 

Book Group 

The Trinity Book Group, which is open to all readers, meets in the Parlor on 

the third Thursday every other month at 7:00 pm to discuss books of all 

genres.   The next meeting will be Thursday, October 17. The group will 

discuss the book Stories for Punjabi Widows by Balli Kaur Jaswai. Other 

book selections for the year include: 
 

 

December 19: The Echo of Old Books by Barbara Davis 
 

February 20, 2025: North Woods by Daniel Mason 

Thanks to all who continue to contribute to the Food Pantry. In 

addition to regular items, the pantry is in special need of canned 

meats, toilet paper, and canned vegetables. All are encouraged to 

bring  donations to worship.  A volunteer will be stationed at the 

Red Canopy Door from 9:30 to 10:00 am on the second Sunday of 

each month to assist in unloading donations.  Upcoming date is 

September 8. The following items are most needed: dried beans (16 oz), peanut butter 

(16 oz), cereal, canned fruit, rice (2 lb bag), pasta sauce, canned meat, canned 

vegetables, and toilet paper. Our neighbors especially love canned fruit! Your support and 

love is greatly appreciated. If interested in volunteering to collect items during the 

Sunday Food Drives, please contact Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws 

Trinity Nursery Volunteers Needed 

Out to lunch bunch 

All adults are invited to enjoy lunch together after worship on Sunday, 

September 22 at Willy Taco, 217 Laurens Road, Greenville.   Mary Brown 

and Suzanne Rudisill will be hosting the event.  If interested in joining 

the group for lunch, please call or text Mary at 864-991-1882 or Suzanne 

at 864-905-4119 so that a space can be reserved for you. The group will 

gather again for lunch on Sunday, October 20 at City Range, 615 

Haywood Road, Greenville. 

Do you find joy in spending time with young children?  If so, perhaps you would find 

volunteering in Trinity's Nursery to be a meaningful way to serve.  Trinity is becoming 

more diverse each time we gather for worship, and that means our Nursery is 

experiencing growth as well.  There is also a need to open the Nursery more often, 

such as during special worship services and events.  Please contact the Church Office 

if you are interested in this rewarding opportunity to spend time with God's smallest 

and youngest children.   
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In an effort to stay connected, please consider extending birthday greetings to the 

following members. If you would like the church to know your birthdate please contact 

the Church Office to submit this information through Realm. 

Nursery For Sunday Morning Worship 

A nursery hosted by a member of the Trinity staff, Beth Oswald, as well as a 

small group of rotating adult volunteers who have been trained in Trinity’s 

Child Protection Policy is available each Sunday morning beginning at 9:45 

am to care for infants and toddlers who would prefer enjoying play time 

instead of attending 10:00 worship. The nursery is located on the first floor 

of the Pence Building. Please reach out to a greeter or usher if you need 

assistance. 

Baily Batts - September 20 

Luther Boliek - September 24 

Amy Brown - September 19 

Amanda Cook - September 11 

Dylan Elliott - September 12 

Danny Fagala - September 22 

Evie Farstad - September 20 

Sandra Hamann - September 5 

Alex Kirby - September 21 

Heather Kleckley - September 18 

Brittany Lampson - September 28 

Jane Lampson - September 16 

Jo Lewis - September 12 

Kevin McCaskill - September 20 

Tara Miller - September 3 

Linda Morgan - September 21 

Patrick Morgan - September 2 

Lu Morrison - September 28 

Billie Ann Moseley - September 5 

Joe Mulcahy - September 22 

Justin Potts - September 11 

Maria Roberts - September 10 

Ryan Sease - September 24 

Chris Sullivan - September 16 

Nancy Teachey - September 29 

Molly Tindall - September 24 

Lara Wannemacher - September 25 

Henry Wilcox - September 25 

Anna Wise - September 22 

Lani Wise - September 11 

Pat Wolff - September 17 

September  Birthdays 



Women’s Bible Study and Fellowship Group 

The Women's Bible Study Group meets monthly for fellowship and Bible 

study. The group usually meets on the first Tuesday of each month.  All 

women are invited to attend the next meeting on September 3 at 10:30 

am in Rooms 12 and 13. The group is discussing the book Falling 

Upward: Spirituality for the Two Halves of Life by Richard Rohr. 

Contact Terry Morgan at tfmorgan101@gmail.com for additional 

information. 

 Men’s Reflection and Fellowship Group 

A Reflection and Fellowship Group for men meets on the 

second Wednesday of the month from 6:30 am to 7:30 am in 

the Church Parlor. Calvin Harmon leads and facilitates this 

group with the intent of providing a brave, safe space for 

mutual sharing and encouragement.  The morning includes a 

light breakfast as well as time for devotions and prayer. 

Upcoming dates include September 11, October 9, November 

13, and December 11.   

Please join the Trinity Lutheran Church History Reading Group to discuss selected topics 

based on historical nonfiction books. The group will meet Sunday, September 15 at 3:00 

pm in Rooms 12 and 13 to discuss Praying for Sheetrock by Melissa Fay Greene. New 

comers are always welcome. Contact David Hill at jdhillnc50@gmail.com or 704-307-0520 

or Don Todd at dktodd47@gmail.com  or 803-517-8129 for more information. 

Participation via Zoom will be available. 

History Reading Group 
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The Welcome Table 

The Welcome Table is so grateful to be partnering with Feed & 

Seed Company of Greenville and Project Host to continue 

serving and connecting with our neighbors.   On Wednesday, 

September 18, the Welcome Table lunch will be served at 11:30 

am in the Multipurpose Room.    If you are not a regular 

attendee of the Welcome Table, this is a great day to try out 

this fun and fulfilling ministry.  All are always welcome to 

attend!  Please contact Patrick Preacher at 

pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws with any questions or if you would like to volunteer. 

TLC4TLC is for anyone who would like to write notes and cards for members who are ill, 

grieving, or unable to attend worship, as well as for those who are 

celebrating joys. Interested participants may contact Debbie Farstad 

at debfars@att.net.  

 TLC4TLC 

 New Small Group for Young Adults 

Young adults in their twenties and thirties (ish!) are invited to gather in the 

Multipurpose Room on Wednesday, September 18 at 6:30 pm for a tailgate themed 

gathering that will include a dinner of chicken fingers, macaroni and cheese, and 

other fun treats as well as games and relationship building activities.  Please reach out 

to Lara Wannemacher at larawannemacher@gmail.com or Pastor Crowell at 

sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws for more information or to register for this event. 

 Period Project 

Feminine hygiene products and small cosmetic/toiletry bags are being collected during 

September for The Period Project.  Pads, tampons, and individually wrapped liners are 

specifically needed. Small cosmetic/toiletry bags are also being collected to give to 

students in areas of the state that require a clear backpack. Items may be brought to 

worship on Sunday mornings or placed in the marked collection bin in the breezeway.  

Contact Caroline Otten at caroline29712@gmail.com or 864 354-4457 with any questions. 
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Queer - Led Worship  

Love Wins Fellowship Group 

Children and Youth Ministry Activities and Events 

Queer-led Worship:  Taize Around the Cross 

On Thursday, September 5 worship will begin at 6:30 pm in the Gym. 

New queer leaders are always welcome. Please email Patrick Preacher 

at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws if interested. This service will be live-

streamed.  

Love Wins will meet on Thursday, September 19, to discuss the podcast, Lady 

Preacher - Micha Boyett: Every Human is Loved. The group will meet at Spill 

the Beans, 531 South Main Street, Greenville, at 6:30 pm. All are invited to 

attend. Contact Angie McCormack at 864-630-4026 or 

ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws with questions or for more information. 

Trinity children will meet on Sunday, September 22, following worship. The group will 

walk to McPherson Park for a picnic, devotions, and some games. Children must be 

accompanied by an adult. 

 

Trinity Youth will travel to Frankie's Fun Park on Sunday, September 15 immediately 

following worship to enjoy lunch and some fun together. The youth will need to be 

dropped off at Frankie’s Fun Park and picked up there at 1:30 pm. 

 

Mark your calendar for the October events: 

October 17: Fall Festival for everyone 

October 20: Youth trip to the pumpkin patch 

October 27: Children's event 

Preschool Play Group and Lunch 

All pre-school children (infant to K4) and their siblings and families are invited to a play 

day and lunch on Sunday, September 15 at 11:30 am following worship in the children’s 

classroom on the first floor of the Pence Building.  Children will enjoy a story and song 

as well as time on the playground or gym as weather allows.  A simple meal will be 

provided for children, siblings, and adults.  To register for this event, please reach out 

to Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws or Pastor Crowell at 

sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws. 
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WITHIN THE TRINITY FAMILY . . . 
 
 

Baptisms 
Frederick Marzavan Whittingham, son of James and Melissa Whittingham on August 25 

Shepherd Evans Moose, son of Brandon and Andi Moose on August 25 

 

Birth 
a son, Francis Evans, to Chris and Sarah Jo Harmon on August 6 

 

Death 
Susan Park on July 27 

 

Hospital Patients 
Sarah Jo Harmon - Discharged 

Joe Mulcahy - Discharged 

Willie Mae Pittman - Discharged  

Eliza Stockman - 211, St. Francis Downtown 

 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Attendance for August    

  

         Sundays                                   8/4               8/11         8/18       8/25                         

                                                                                                

         Online devices                         454           469           554        509        

 In Person                                 146           186           156        186       

                                                        600           655           710        695        

  

       Queer-Led Worship 8/1  33 in person,  329 online devices       

               
 

Offering Summary for August 
    
    
                                                   August                                 YTD 
  

 Needed for Budget                     $   93,834                      $       750,672  

 Given to Budget                         $   56,754                      $       727,377 

 Difference                                 $  (37,080)                     $       (23,295) 

 

  

 Given to World Hunger               $      125                        $       12,139 



 

 

Susan J. Crowell 

Senior Pastor 

sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

James C. Parham, III 

Associate Pastor 

for Worship and Music 

jcparham@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Amy R. Brown, Deacon 

Director of 

Educational Ministries 

arbrown@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Patrick D. Preacher 

Queer and Justice  Ministry 

Coordinator 

Pastoral Intern 

pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Angie H. McCormack 

Youth and Children’s Ministry 

Coordinator 

ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Kay M. Cook 

Office Manager 

kmcook@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Henry W. Wilcox 

Accountant and 

Digital Media Manager 

hwwilcox@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Karen M. Craig 

Administrative Assistant 

kmcraig@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Roy L. Cook 

Facility Manager 

rlcook@trinitylutheran.ws 

 

Beth C. Oswald 

Nursery Attendant 
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